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Lots of info in this issue!  Something for Everyone-Rookie Parents, as well as returning families!
First Week
It has been a great first week welcoming all our children back to Southside!  The TEAM classes are back into the swing of it with a great crop of new Rookies, some fabulous Veterans, and those awesome Aces! 
Friday Folders
This blue folder will come home each Friday usually full of info about our TEAM classes.  Be watching for it and question your student if you don’t see it.  It may be in the backpack. 
Newsletter
If you did not receive this newsletter electronically today, please let us know.  We sent out test e-mails, but some of the e-mail addresses you sent back via the information sheet conflicted with what we had, or maybe you may have multiple e-mail accounts.  In any case, if you did not receive this electronically on the correct account, please let us know, so we can make corrections to our TEAM list. We will be transferring to electronic copies only next week, so please be watching for our e-mail to get the latest and greatest TEAM Topics.   Thanks!
Flat Stanley
Have you sent Flat Stanley on vacation yet?   Please do so soon!  We can’t wait to see where he goes!  More info coming next week!    
Snack Schedule
This year we ask as you prepare snacks for your week, that you keep in mind we would like healthy snacks for our students.  Please do not send in cookies, or other sweet items.  We also ask that snacks are pre-packaged.  Of course buying in bulk is the most cost effective, and we welcome you to do that, however we ask that you package the items individually.  Each room has 6 tables.  Pre-packaging can be as simple as putting items for 4-5 children in one zip-lock baggie.  The students are very good at divvying up!  We also request that you send in napkins and utensils if the snack requires them.  
TEAM Volez=28, and TEAM Stultz=30.
Birthdays
As many of you know, we try to make birthdays special in TEAM.  We also try to have your snack week coincide with your student’s birthday, if possible.  That way your student may have one of those days as his/her birthday celebration.  Remember that the cafeteria offers wonderful birthday treats that will be delivered to our classroom on the desired date.  It’s super easy!  Everything is packaged individually and the treats are really delicious!  (Yes, really!)  There are several options from which to choose, so check it out!  This year we ask that you do not send in full cakes or cupcakes loaded down with icing.  They are just too messy and quite frankly, it takes up a lot of time that we just don’t have to spend on individual birthdays.  Thank you in advance for honoring this request.  
AR points
The students have been busy taking AR quizzes this week from their summer reading!  It has been challenging to find enough computers and large blocks of time, but we have persevered and hopefully everyone is done or close to it.   
For Rookie Parents:  The weekly goal for all students is to achieve 3 or more points.  Most small books have a value of a half a point.  Your student would therefore need to read 6 books and achieve a 100% on each in order to earn 3 AR points for the week.  Lower scores receive fewer points, so it is important that your student reads the book several times to optimize his/her comprehension.  Students should be taking AR tests daily, but we have computer lab on Tuesdays, so your student will have more time on the computer.   It also very helpful to send the book titles on sticky notes, so your student can have it nearby at the computer.  It just speeds the process.
Please log onto the Home Connect (info sheet in the Friday Folder) to monitor your student’s progress by email or phone alerts every time a test is taken.  
Reading Log (WEB minutes)
Wonderfully Exciting Books are the name of the game in TEAM!  Each night the expectation is that students read a minimum of 20 minutes.  WEB sheets are due each Monday for the previous week.  Many parents fill out the sheets because often students are unable to write in the small space.  Please initial the WEB sheet as well.  We record the number of minutes your student reads each week.  It is a well known fact, the more your student reads, the better he/she gets.   Around here we call it Voracious Reading.  Our motto:  Readers are Leaders!
Homework
Homework folders are green.  They should come home each evening and be returned to class the next day.  Next week we will add Math homework to the mix.  Look for math to come home each evening Monday-Thursday.  Spelling will not begin until September.  
Topic Study
Our first topic of study will be reviewing and learning about the scientific process followed by states of matter.  On Tuesday, August 27th we will be going to the Kids Commons to investigate “mystery powders!”   We will have a picnic lunch at Mill Race that day, but more on that in next week’s Friday Folder.  (Your child’s Science Experiment Presentation date will be sent home on August 30th.)
Volunteer Forms
We do love our volunteers in our TEAM classes.  The sign-up sheet is in the folder today.  Here are just a few opportunities.  We would love to have you join us.  It is always handy to have extra hands during math time (9:00-10:00ish) as we have multiple levels going on at the same time.  When Spelling Tests begin in September, we always count on parents for grading on Thursday mornings around 9:00.  Fridays are another day when we need help getting Friday Folders stuffed and ready to come home.  There are many other options for getting involved.  Please mull it over, and see if volunteering is an option for you.
Many Thanks
We are very grateful for all parents and grandparents helping last week at Explorers’ Club tie dying approx 60 shirts!  Please have your student wear the shirt each Friday and on special days such as our August 27th field trip.
We have also had a few parents in this week helping with all the back-to-school business so necessary for organization and communication, and we do appreciate those efforts tremendously!  Thank you everyone!
Final Words for Rookie Parents
We hope your student has enjoyed his/her first week in TEAM.  You will learn that we are a very close-knit family and strive to make learning a very enriching experience for all of the students.  If you are feeling a bit overwhelmed, don’t be!  E-mail us your questions.  Together Everyone Achieves More!
Snack Schedule for Week of August 12th
Voelz- Flynn Keele
Stultz- Manya Suresh
Calendar of Events
· August 12th Return WEB minutes.  Please sign.
· August 18th (Sunday) TEAM Yogurt Social @ Yo Ma Ma on Jonathon Moore Pike  
7:00-8:00P.M.
· August 26th New Parent Meeting 5:30-6:30 (No children, please.)
· August 27th Kids Commons Field Trip
· Sept. 2 (Monday) Labor Day- No School
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